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The only species of Celosia previously known to occur in

contiguous United States were C. palmeri S. Watson from western
"t'exas (Correll & Johnston, 1970), C. nitida Vahl from southern
Florida (Long & Lakela, 1976) and southern Texas (Correll & John-

ston, 1970), and C. argentea L., the commonly cultivated cockscomb
native to South America, which is occasionally encountered as an

escape in Texas (Correll & Johnston, 1970) , North Carolina (Radford,

et al., 1968), Missouri (Steyermark, 1963), and perhaps can be ex-

pected elsewhere. Now to this list of three species must be added
C. trigynGi naturalized in central Florida. Celosia tvigyna is

native and widespread in tropical Africa, also occurring in Arabia
and the Malagasy Republic (Keay, 1954). This species has apparently
been in Florida for some time since the oldest herbarium specimen
is dated 1931 and was made from a plant grown from seed collected
in Pinellas County [DeBusk s.n. (FLAS)]. Since then, additional
collections have been made in Pinellas as well as in Lake, Pasco,
and Polk Counties in Florida.

Celosia trigyna has been confused with the native C. nitida
in Florida. However, it can readily be distinguished by the char-
acters in the following key to the two Florida species.

1. Sepals ca. 5 mm long, firm, dark brown or yellowish, prominent-
ly and finely parallel-nerved; style longer than stigmas

C. nitida
1. Sepals ca. 3 mm long, membranaceous, white, 1-nerved; style

shorter than stigmas C. trigyna

Celosia nitida is a hardwood hammock species confined to the
southern counties in Florida. Collections have been seen from Dade,

Lee, and Monroe Counties. On the other hand, C. trigyna occurs in

central peninsular Florida. It is a weedy species most commonly
encountered in cultivated fields and orange groves. It is an
aggressive species and produces relatively large amounts of viable
seed, thus has the potential of becoming a troublesome weed in

central Florida.

The following collections of C. trigyna from Florida have been
examined : LAKE CO.: Lady Lake, Mathews s.n. (FLAS, USF) . PASCO
CO.: FLA Al, ca. 2 mi. W of Blanton, D'Aroy & Beckner s.n. (FLAS).

PINELLAS CO.: NE Clearwater, FLA 588, W of US 19, Genelle <§ nem-
ing Z72 (USF), Z74 (USF), 1922 (FLAS, FSU, USF). POLK CO.: Lake
Hamilton, Conard s.n. (FLAS); Timberlane, 8 mi. NW of Lake Wales,
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Cooley 18381 (USF) ; 4 mi. W of Lake Wales, King s.n. (FLAS) ; Lake
Alfred, West s.n. (FLAS).

Many thanks are due Drs. Daniel B. Ward, University of Florida,
and Loran C. Anderson, Florida State University, for the opportun-
ity to examine their specimens of Celosia. This research is sup-
ported in part by the George R. Cooley Research Fund.
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